
66124 Federal Register / Vol. 68, No. 227 / Tuesday, November 25, 2003 / Notices 

built to deliver the water to existing 
water distribution systems. Recreation 
facilities would be developed and a 
2,500 acre-foot minimum pool for fish 
habitat would be provided. Mitigation 
measures would be implemented to 
offset adverse impacts to wetlands, 
terrestrial wildlife, and stream fisheries. 
Additional water conservation measures 
would be implemented independent of 
this proposed action, but water users 
would be required to use or agree to 
implement conservation measures to be 
eligible to receive project water. 

Public Disclosure 
It is Reclamation’s practice to make 

comments, including names and home 
addresses of respondents, available for 
public review. Individual respondents 
may request that we withhold their 
home address from public disclosure, 
which we will honor to the extent 
allowable by law. There also may be 
circumstances in which we would 
withhold a respondent’s identity from 
public disclosure, as allowable by law. 
If you wish us to withhold your name 
and/or address, you must state this 
prominently at the beginning of your 
comment. We will make all submissions 
from organizations or businesses, and 
from individuals identifying themselves 
as representatives or officials of 
organizations or businesses, available 
for public disclosure in their entirety.

Dated: October 21, 2003. 
Rick L. Gold, 
Regional Director, Upper Colorado Region, 
Bureau of Reclamation.
[FR Doc. 03–29345 Filed 11–24–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4310–MN–P

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Federal Bureau of Investigation 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection; 
Comments Requested

ACTION: 30-Day Notice of Information 
Collection Under Review: FBI 
Questionnaire for National Security 
Positions. 

The Department of Justice (DOJ), 
Federal Bureau of Investigations (FBI) 
has submitted the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
The proposed information collection is 
published to obtain comments from the 
public and affected agencies. This 
proposed information collection was 
previously published in the Federal 

Register Volume 68, Number 150, page 
46227 on August 5, 2003, allowing for 
a 60 day comment period. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
for an additional 30 days for public 
comment until December 26, 2003. This 
process is conducted in accordance with 
5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially the estimated public 
burden and associated response time, 
should be directed to The Office of 
Management and Budget, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention Department of Justice Desk 
Officer, Washington, DC 20503. 
Additionally, comments may be 
submitted to OMB via facsimile to 
(202)–395–5806. Written comments and 
suggestions from the public and affected 
agencies concerning the proposed 
collection of information are 
encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agencies estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

(1) Type of Information Collection: 
New Collection. 

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: FBI 
Questionnaire for National Security 
Positions. 

(3) Agency form number, if any, and 
the applicable component of the 
Department of Justice sponsoring the 
collection: Form Number: FD–957, 
Federal Bureau of Investigation, U.S. 
Department of Justice. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Federal Government. 
Other: Individuals. In accordance with 
the FBI’s efforts to re-engineer the hiring 
process for FBI employment and in 

accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, Public Law 
104.13.109 Stat.163, the FBI has 
determined that suitability 
determinations and the granting/
denying of security clearances can be 
made based on information provided by 
applicants on the SF–86, Questionnaire 
for National Security Positions in 
addition to a supplemental FBI form to 
collect collateral information. This form 
has been designated as FD–957, FBI 
Questionnaire for National Security 
Positions. 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 
respond: It is estimated that 50,000 
respondents with an average response 
rate of one-half hour to complete each 
form. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: There are an estimated 
25,000 total annual burden hours 
associated with this collection.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Brenda E. Dyer, Deputy Clearance 
Officer, United States Department of 
Justice, Justice Management Division, 
Policy and Planning Staff, Patrick Henry 
Building, Suite 1600, 601 D Street NW., 
Washington, DC 20530.

Dated: November 20, 2003. 
Brenda E. Dyer, 
Deputy Clearance Officer, Department of 
Justice.
[FR Doc. 03–29358 Filed 11–24–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4410–02–P

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Office of the Secretary 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

November 18, 2003. 
The Department of Labor (DOL) has 

submitted the following public 
information collection request (ICR) to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–13, 
44 U.S.C. Chapter 35). A copy of this 
ICR, with applicable supporting 
documentation, may be obtained by 
calling the Department of Labor. To 
obtain documentation contact Darrin 
King on (202) 693–4129 (this is not a 
toll-free number) or E-Mail 
king.darrin@dol.gov.

Comments should be sent to Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attn: OMB Desk Officer for the 
Employee Benefits Security
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